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Background
At the meeting of the Panel in March 2010, Members were made aware of a petition signed and 
submitted by the residents of Meadow Road, Loughton. It had been signed by over 80% of the 
residents who were requesting a parking permit scheme. Officers advised that the proposal would be 
reviewed and reported to the Panel at a future meeting within the financial year of 2010/11.

The request being made has stemmed from an issue felt by the residents for a number of years. 
Historically, when investigated by Officers, it had been the consensus amongst the residents that they 
did not want to pay for permit parking in their road. However, in light of the submission of the petition; 
it appears that the residents’ position has now changed.

Officers are aware of the feeling of urgency in getting this issue addressed, since increases in parking 
costs at the station have exasperated the issue further.

Considerations
There are a number of factors to consider with the proposal:

a) Currently, ECC do not fund the introduction of residents parking zones, or similar. Funding is 
provided by the District Council, but due to the ongoing substantial parking reviews, additional 
roads are not being considered at present. At the meeting 22 June 2010 Members were advised 
that no new parking reviews would be taking place until the three which are underway are 
complete. Once complete, as Cabinet decision currently stands, individual locations may be 
looked at, but only where practical solutions exist and where there is clear consensus in favour of 
the proposal.

b) A suggestion has been made to pursue this as a pilot scheme. A pilot scheme is however not 
necessary, as a proposal of this type requires a standard application to be submitted to the 
Department for Transport (DfT) for approval.

c) From an Engineering perspective, there are concerns that the finite road length may not be able to 
accommodate all residents’ vehicles, should a parking permit scheme be pursued. Thus the 
required capacity will not be met and so displacement will occur into the next available roads.  
Members should consider whether residents would want to pay for a parking permit, if there is no 
guarantee that there will be space to park within Meadow Road.
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